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Dear Parents, Carers, Friends and Students of Marian College,

	We encourage excellence and perseverance in learning, 

	We strive for continuous improvement 

From the Head of
Learning & Teaching

God of Winter, we pray in 
thanks for those with hope 
around us. In the midst of this 
lifetime remind us that you 
still live. You are present in 
the grey, bleak skies and your 
Spirit blows in the freezing 
wind. The wonder of your 
being can be seen in each 
snowflake and each bare, black 
branch. All of these wintry 
signs are footsteps to new life 
in the season of spring. Be 
with us as we wait in hope.

Whenever it is my week to write the 
editorial for the newsletter, I tend to 
acknowledge in some way how busy 
school life is.  This past week (and 
this week) are no exception. Below is 
a little insight into some of what took 
place last week and what it looks like 
this week.  On top of everything else 
that takes place in a normal school 
day.

The week that was.

Production Week

A very big thank you and 
congratulations to all involved in this 
year’s production.  What a fantastic 

effort by all involved. A very big 
congratulations to Mr Otto on his first 
production at Marian College.

Fred Hyde Friday / Marian’s Got 
Talent

Friday was yet another example of 
Marian’s Community Spirit.  The Year 
12s again rose to the occasion and ran 
an excellent day. Congratulations to 
all involved.  As soon as the amount 
raised is known, we will report this to 
the community.

Orientation Day 2

Day 2 of Grade 6 visits occurred 
this week. This is the second of 
three smaller group visits before the 
whole 2023 cohort come together in 
November. It was lovely to see some 
excited faces around the school, 
getting to know how Marian operates.

STEM Science and Engineering 
Challenge Year 9 and 10

Some of our 9 and 10 students were 
involved in an STEM activity last week.  
Thank you to the staff involved in 
making this happen and to the Heads 
of Maths and Science for organising 
this.  From all reports a valuable day 
for all involved.
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Macbeth Performance Year 10s

Thank you to the English department 
and Mrs Mansell for organising the 
opportunity for our Year 10s to view a 
live performance of Macbeth as part of 
their English studies.

The week ahead.

Orientation Day 3

Day 3 of orientation takes place this 
week with another group of Grade 6 
students coming through the school. 
Thank you to all involved in making 
these days a valuable experience for the 
students.

SEAS applications

Mrs Knights our Careers Counsellor will 
be working with the Year 12s in relation 
to their SEAS applications as part of 
University applications.

Child Safety update

Professional boundaries to keep 
students safe.
Below are some examples of 
information that staff have worked 
through in relation to maintaining 
professional boundaries with students 
outside of school and in relation to 
online communication with students.

Outside School Contact

In a rural setting, especially, contact 
with students and families outside 
the school can occur through shared 
community activities, where familial 
relationships exist, or through 
accidental contact.    Staff must not 
have contact with a student outside 
the school without knowledge of the 
Principal, the Head of Wellbeing, or 
governing authority, (Kildare Education 
Ministries) for unauthorised tutoring, 

private instrumental/other lessons or 
sport coaching, and without a valid 
context.  

All contacts through shared community 
activities, such as these but not limited 
to, coaching and family relationships 
that exist between a staff member and 
students and their family, should be 
registered with the College immediately.   
Details of the connection and purpose 
should be emailed to the Principal and 
Head of Wellbeing for recording on the 
school register. These are reviewed 
annually.  Accidental contact such as 
seeing a student in their workplace or in 
the street, is considered as incidental. 

Online Communication

Staff must not have any online contact 
with a student (including social 
media, email, instant messaging etc.,) 
outside the school’s official means of 
communications and for educational 
purposes only.  If an emergency arises, 
staff have been asked to contact the 
Principal and parent of the student 
directly to discuss the matter.  

Matthew Summers
Head of Learning and Teaching
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NEWS

FROM YOUR HOUSE LEADER
Wow! What a privilege it is to be part of such a talented and 
generous community here at Marian College. 

On Friday we had a wonderful day enjoying food, each other’s 
company and having some fun all to raise funds for a very 
worthwhile cause. We may not realise how lucky we are to 
have access to schools and education. This is not the case for 
all children everywhere. Fred Hyde realised that by building 
schools in Bangladesh the children there had a better chance 
of escaping poverty and improving their futures. Thank you to 
the Year 12s and teachers for all the work they did to organise 
a great day for us all to enjoy. Thank you to all those who took 
part in Marian’s Got Talent. The variety of talents was great to 
watch. I can’t wait to hear how much we raised this year.

On Thursday, Friday and Saturday night we also saw another 
group of hard-working talented students sing and dance their 
way through this year’s musical production of High School 
Musical. It was a great production and huge congratulations 
must go to everyone involved on stage and behind the scenes 
to make this happen. It was a wonderful first Marian production 
for Mr Otto. Many lunchtimes and after-school rehearsals took 
place to make this such a success. Well done to performers and 
crew.

As we start week 7, I want to remind all students that phones 
should not be taken to classes. The school policy is that they 
are off and away. This does not mean in your pocket. They 
should be left turned off in locked, lockers. 

Students should be using the lockers allocated to them in their 
homerooms, not just any random locker of choice. TAs will be 
checking that all students have their belongings in their correct 
locker.

It is important that all students have their diaries in classes 
with them. No student will be allowed to leave class without a 
signed diary. If students forget their diary they must get a day 
diary from the RTC at the beginning of the day. Students will 
not be allowed to leave class in groups. Some poor choices, 
made by some students recently have highlighted the reasons 
why we have these rules and we ask you to follow them.

Thanks 
Mrs Boatman
Clancy House Leader
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Recently we lost one of life's true gentlemen in Mr. Terry Lannen. The Lannen 
family has a rich history with Marian College. Parents Terry and Noma chose 
Marian College to educate all 6 of their children with 3 being School Captains. 
The family consists of;  twins Tim and Terry followed by Maureen, Patricia 
(Trica), Tina and the baby, Danny.

Captains 
1978 Trica
1980 Tina 
1983 Danny
Five of the eight family members' names started with 'T' which was quite 
annoying for them when mail arrived addressed to 'T. Lannen'.

I was lucky enough to have been at school in the 80's. Tina was an admired 
captain because of her inclusiveness, sporting ability, intelligence and 
friendliness.   Her younger brother Danny was school captain alongside my 
sister Jacqui. He was renowned for his unique laugh which was quite infectious. 
Danny was an excellent public speaker and quite a clever wordsmith. After 
leaving school he became a journalist which was certainly very fitting for him.

Rest in peace Mr. Lannen knowing you have brought 6 beautiful children into 
this world.

Donna Spalding
Kelly House Leader

VALE
Terry Lannen
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On Tuesday 16th of August, the Complete 
Works Theatre Company came to Marian 
College and presented a shortened 
version of Macbeth to the year 10s. There 
were three actors: Wolfgang, Claire and 
Josh, and they shared the roles between 
them. Josh played the roles of Macbeth 
and a witch. Claire played Lady Macbeth 
as well as one of the weird sisters, 
Malcolm and some other minor roles. 
Wolfgang played Banquo, and did a really 
good job as the porter.

Before the play started the actors told 
the audience about the history of the 
play and how it would have been if you 
had watched it 400 years ago. They told 
us about the Gunpowder Plot and how 
people would have viewed the crime of 
killing a king. Then they did the opening 
scene with the witches. After that, they 
explained the background of that scene. 
They performed the entire play in this 
way, acting for a bit before stopping to 
explain it.

Some students thought that the best 
scene was when they were fighting with 
swords! Others laughed a lot when the 
porter was being rude about the effects of 
alcohol. Some students felt that it would 

have been uncomfortable for the actors 
to kiss in front of the group of year 10s. 
(That was when Macbeth kissed Lady 
Macbeth.)

Overall, we recommend that next 
year’s year 10s should have the same 
experience as it was well prepared and 
performed.

Ms Waterson’s Year 10 English class. 

Student comments: 

I personally really enjoyed the play and it 
helped me understand the play and it was 
entertaining. 

I was surprised at their performance 
because they were so professional in their 
acting. 

It was amazing. 

I learnt some history.

It brought the words off the page and into 
real life. 

Stephanie Mansell
Head of English

Complete Theatre Works 
Performance of Macbeth
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Thursday18 August 2022 
 

YEAR 12 STUDENTS 
 

Tertiary applications 
 

Year 12 students can download the  
following resources from 

https://slmcareerresources.edublogs.org/ 
 
 
 
 
 

Early entry programs – Victoria,  
NSW and Canberra 

 
 

 
 

How to apply for courses via Tertiary Admissions 
Centres for Victoria, NSW and Canberra 

 
 

 
 
 

Scholarships guide 
 
 
 
 
 

Accommodation guide 
 

 
 
 
 

Open day calendar – Victoria, Tasmania, 
NSW and Canberra 

 
Open Days 

 
Events running this weekend 

 
Saturday 20 August 

 
Australian Catholic University, Canberra 

 
Sunday 21 August 

 
The University of Melbourne 

Victoria University, Footscray Park 
La Trobe University, Albury-Wodonga 

Charles Sturt University, Albury-Wodonga 
Monash University, Parkville 

 
 
 

 

Year 12 events 
 
Get help with the VTAC application 
process 
 
The Victorian Tertiary Admissions Centre (VTAC) 
process course applications on behalf of most 
tertiary institutes in Victoria. VTAC staff are running 
the following live webinars to assist students and 
families with applications:  
 
 23 August: Access and Pathways for refugee 

and asylum seeker students. 
 12 September: Applying for courses 
 13 September: understanding special 

consideration (SEAS) & scholarships. 
 
To register for an upcoming session, visit 
https://www.vtac.edu.au/events 
 

Get help with the UAC application process 
 
The Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) process 
course applications on behalf of most tertiary 
institutes in NSW and Canberra. UAC staff are 
running a series of live webinars to assist students 
and families with applications. Register for an 
upcoming session, 
www.uac.edu.au/schools/uac-digital 
 

Australian Catholic University (ACU) 
 
ACU are running free Year 12 VCE and HSC Revision 
Webinars in August and September in a wide range 
of subjects. Register via www.acu.edu.au/about-
acu/events 
 

Swinburne University of Technology 
 
Swinburne is running the following initiatives to 
assist Year 12 and families with the VTAC 
application process: 
 
Tuesday 30 August: VTAC info session, Hawthorn 
campus. Tour the campus, participate in course 
taster sessions, speak to course advisers.  

 
1 – 29 September: book a one-to-one course 
application and course consultation. 
 
Tuesday 6 September: VTAC info for parents – live 
webinar. 
 
Information and registration via 
https://bit.ly/3QNq1Ah 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The following are scholarships Year 12 students may 
be eligible for (2023 intake). 

 
Health Scholarships 
 

Rural Pharmacy Scholarship Scheme 
 
For rural students who would like to study Pharmacy 
in 2023, www.ppaonline.com.au/ 
 

Give Them Wings  
 
For regional and remote students studying their first 
year of a nursing or allied health degree, 
www.flyingdoctor.org.au/ 
 

ACN Aged Care Scholarships – TAFE & 
Undergraduate Nursing 
 
For students applying for a TAFE or university level 
nursing course and have a commitment to aged 
care,www.acn.edu.au/scholarships 
 

Puggy Hunter Memorial Scholarship 
Scheme  
 
For Indigenous students applying for allied health 
courses such as dentistry/oral health, medicine, 
nursing, and midwifery, 
www.acn.edu.au/scholarships 
 

Agriculture Scholarships 
 

Young Farmers Scholarships 
 
For students planning to study a TAFE or university 
course in agriculture, https://agriculture.vic.gov.au/ 
 

Gardiner Dairy Foundation 
 
For students planning to study a TAFE or university 
course in agriculture, www.gardinerfoundation.com.au 
 

Other Scholarships 
 

Bradman Scholarship  
 
For students who would like to continue their cricket 
commitments whilst studying any course at university, 
www.bradman.com.au/past-and-current-scholars/ 
 

Bendigo and Adelaide Bank Scholarships  
 
For regional and rural students studying any degree in 
2023, www.bendigobank.com.au/community/ 
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Rural and Regional Enterprise 
Scholarships 
 
For rural/regional students studying at TAFE (at least a 
Certificate IV) or university. Must be able to 
demonstrate financial need,  
www.qtac.edu.au/rres-program 
 

A Start in Life 
 
For students who may not be able to afford the costs 
associated with university study, 
www.astartinlife.org.au 
 

George Alexander Foundation Scholarship 
 
For students who would like to study an undergraduate 
course at one of 12 universities in 2023, 
www.georgealexander.org.au 
 

Youth Off the Streets National Scholarship 
Program 
 
For students planning to study at TAFE or 
university,https://youthoffthestreets.com.au/ 
 

Victoria Department of Education and 
Training 
 
For students currently in Year 12 planning to study full 
time in 2023. There are various scholarships each with 
their own selection criteria, 
www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/scholarships 
 

Australian Veterans’ Children Assistance 
Trust 
 
For children and grandchildren of ex-servicemen and 
women. This scheme covers several scholarships. Must 
be able to demonstrate financial 
need,https://avcat.org.au/scholarships/ 
 

Westpac Young Technologists Scholarship 
 
For students applying to one of 5 universities and who 
are passionate about technology, IT and science, 
https://scholars.westpacgroup.com.au/ 
 

Destination Australia Scholarship 
 
For students applying to eligible tertiary 
institutes,www.dese.gov.au/destination-australia 
 

Maple Equality & Inclusion Scholarship 
 
For Australian students who have a diagnosed primary 
disability, will be studying in 2023, and can demonstrate 
financial need, www.mapleservices.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Year 12 Tertiary Dates: Victoria  
 
August 
 Early entry programs are now open for: 

 
Victoria University - VU Guaranteed 
Australian Catholic University - ACU Guarantee 
La Trobe University – Aspire Early Entry 
Federation University 
RMIT University - Early Offer Program 

www.vu.edu.au 
www.acu.edu.au 
www.latrobe.edu.au 
https://federation.edu.au/ 
www.rmit.edu.au 

RMIT University - SNAP www.rmit.edu.au 
University of Melbourne – Access Melbourne www.unimelb.edu.au 
Monash University – Monash Guarantee www.monash.edu.au 
Swinburne University – Early Entry 
Deakin University – Regional Access Scheme 

www.swinburne.edu.au 
www.deakin.edu.au 

CQUniversity – Principal’s Recommendation www.cqu.edu.au 
 

 
 

 
University applications – VTAC (now open) 
 
Victorian Tertiary Admission Centre (VTAC) applications open for undergraduate courses, 
scholarships, Special Entry Access Schemes (SEAS) etc., www.vtac.edu.au/ 

  
 
September 
 
 

VTAC – Special Consideration (SEAS) 
 

16 Last date that VTAC guarantees they can contact applicants about incorrect or missing 
evidence/documents for SEAS. Applicants are encouraged to submit evidence before this date. 
 

 
 

Early entry programs close 

16 La Trobe University Aspire – Community Contribution 
18 RMIT University – Early Entry 
23 Australian Catholic University – ACU Guarantee 

 
 
 
29 
29 

VTAC 
 
Timely applications close for undergraduate courses. 
Applications close for courses that have early closing dates. 
 

 
October 
 Early/guaranteed entry applications close for 

 
6 Swinburne University – Early Entry 
7 
7 
7 
7 

Victoria University – VU Guaranteed 
University of Melbourne – Access Melbourne 
RMIT University - SNAP 
Monash University – Monash Guarantee 
 

 VTAC 
 

7 Applications close for Special Entry Access Scheme (SEAS) and Scholarships 
 

 
December 
 Early entry applications close for 

 
1 CQUniversity – Principal’s Recommendation Scheme 
12 Federation University – Early Entry 
14 
 

Deakin University – Regional Access Scheme 
 

 VTAC Applications 
 

14 
21 

Last day to finalise course preferences (4pm) 
December round offers released 
January round offers released on 13 January 2023.  
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Career and course exploration 
resources 
 
Good Universities Guide 
 
Students can search over 400 different occupations 
narrowed down by the field or type of work they 
would like to do in the future, explore university 
courses and compare ratings for undergraduate 
degrees, www.gooduniversitiesguide.com.au 
 

Course Seeker 
 
Students can explore university courses for each 
state in the one website and can research courses, 
prerequisites, selection criteria and ATAR profiles 
for the 2023 intake, www.courseseeker.edu.au/ 
 

ALL STUDENTS 
 

Employment resources 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Do you need a Tax File Number (TFN)? 
 
If you are planning to get a job or if you would like to 
study at university or TAFE next year, you will need 
a TFN. To start the application process, go to 
www.ato.gov.au 
 

Find out about your rights at work 
 
Learn about your rights, responsibilities, how to 
resolve issues in the workplace and rules about 
unpaid work, www.fairwork.gov.au 
 

Learn about safety in the workplace 
 
Your rights and responsibilities,  
www.safe-t1.net.au 
 
How to stay safe - www.worksafe.vic.gov.au/young-
workers 
 

Important tips about your first or current job 
 
The team at Careers with STEM asked the following 
questions: how will the experience of your first job 
prepare you for your next job and how do you make 
the most of your first or current job to prepare you 
for the future?  
 
To read their answers and suggested industries to 
work in (e.g., pharmacy assistant), go to 
http://bit.ly/2x8imoh 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Year 12 Tertiary Dates – NSW & ACT  
 
August 
 Early entry programs now open: 

 
Schools Recommendation Scheme (multiple universities) 
Australian Catholic University – ACU Guarantee 
Charles Sturt University – Advantage 
Southern Cross University – STAR Early Offer 
University of New England – Early Entry 

www.uac.edu.au 
www.acu.edu.au 
www.csu.edu.au 
www.scu.edu.au 
www.une.edu.au 

CQUniversity - Principal’s Recommendation Scheme www.cqu.edu.au 
Torrens University www.torrens.edu.au 
University of Technology – Edge www.uts.edu.au 

 
 

 University applications – UAC (now open) 
 
Universities Admissions Centre (UAC) applications are open for undergraduate courses, Equity 
Scholarships, Education Access Schemes (EAS) etc., www.uac.edu.au 
 

 
September 
 Early Entry applications close for: 

 
4 
11 

Charles Sturt University – Advantage 
University of Technology Sydney 

19 UAC - Schools Recommendation Scheme 
23 Australian Catholic University – ACU Guarantee 
23  University of New England – Early Entry 
  
 University applications – UAC 

 
30 Timely applications close for undergraduate courses. 

 
 
November 
 University applications – UAC 

 
22 
 

Educational Access Scheme - applications close for December Round 2 offers 
 

 
December 
 Early Entry applications close for: 

 
1 
 

CQUniversity – Principal’s Recommendation Scheme 

 University applications – UAC 
 

9 
23 

Equity Scholarships – applications close for December 2 Round of offers 
December Round 2 offers released (main round for Year 12 applicants). 
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Competitions 
 

Pursue your passion and add to your resume with 
these amazing competitions. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Science Writing 
 

UNSW Bragg Student Prize for Science Writing. For 
students in Years 7 – 10. Applicants will write a short 

essay on ‘What is Science?’. Recipients can win a 
fantastic set of prizes, including publication in 

Australia’s top science websites. Applications close 
19 August, 

https://refractionmedia.submittable.com/submit 
 

 
 
 

Creative Arts 
 

Bright Awards – run by Billy Blue College of Design 
at Torrens University. Entries are now open for 
students in years 10-12 and their school to win 

monetary prizes to help kick start creative dreams. 
Applications close 4 November, 

www.torrens.edu.au//bright-awards 
 

 
 
 

 
Social Justice Matters video competition 

 
If you are a high school student in Australia, you can 
enter the Monash Arts Essay Competition as part of 

Social Sciences Week 2022. Tell us what social 
justice issue you are passionate about, why it 

matters, and what we can do to address this issue. 
Entries close 19 August, 

www.monash.edu/arts/social-sciences/monash-
arts-essay-competition 

 

 
 
 

Wildlife photography 
 

2022 Crikey! Magazine Photography Competition. 
This is a partnership between Crikey! Magazine and 

the Australia Zoo. Applications close 31 August, 
www.australiazoo.com.au 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Amazing programs and camps 
 
Defying the Drift Program 
 
You will participate in a 3-day residential program at 
Longerenong College in September and then 
present to a Rotary Club about your experience in 
the program. Applications close 31 August and the 
cost is $350. Sponsor Rotary Clubs can assist with 
this fee. For information and to apply, visit 
www.defyingthedrift.org 
 

Spring into Monash: Indigenous Camp 
2022 
 
This camp will provide Aboriginal and/or Torres 
Strait Islander students from Yrs 10 to 12 with an 
insight into university life and an opportunity to 
connect with youth from across the country. The 
camp will run between 25 – 28 September, 
www.monash.edu/indigenous-
australians/study/spring-camp 
 

Take CTRL: IT Bootcamp 
 
Interested in where an IT degree can lead you? 
Monash University is running an IT bootcamp for 
students in Years 10 – 12 on Tuesday 27 September 
at the Caulfield campus. The bootcamp will enable 
you to be in the driver's seat for interactive 
workshops, hacking demonstrations and robot 
interactions. You will learn alongside current 
students and academics to explore Monash IT, 
www.monash.edu/it/events/2022/take-ctrl 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Biomedical Research Summer School 
 
Regional Victorian Year 11 students are invited to 
apply for The Holsworth Biomedical Research 
Initiative Summer School at La Trobe University. 
The event will be held between 12 – 14 December at 
the Bendigo campus. La Trobe will provide two 
nights’ accommodation on campus, all meals 
catered, and return transport to Bendigo from 
regional hometowns, www.latrobe.edu.au 
 
 
 

 
 

The New-Print of Construction 
 
Construction is big business in Australia, but many 
people don’t really know what it’s like to work in the 
industry. Year13 has teamed up with Construction 
Skills Queensland to show you what’s available in 
the industry, what it takes to make a career of it, 
and what the future could hold for you. You can 
complete 5 modules that will prepare you for the 
industry: 
 
 Skills of the industry 
 Working in construction 
 Making it happen 
 Gearing up for the job 
 Breaking new ground. 
 
Complete the modules via 
https://year13.com.au/academy/csq 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
Overseas gap years are back! 
 
Year 12 students who are keen to explore overseas 
gap year opportunities should start planning soon. 
Many companies are advertising opportunities for 
experiences such as: 
 
Adventure 
Volunteering 
Environment and animal conservation 
Work holidays 
Community care 
Teaching assistants 
Au pair/nanny 
Skiing 
Boarding house assistant 
 
Students will need to take into consideration 
budgets, safety advice for travellers, if the position 
will be paid, if accommodation and meals will be 
provided, and if they will have 24 hour support from 
the company etc.  
 
There are also Australian gap year opportunities you 
can explore. Year13 has developed an excellent 
website that features companies and 
opportunities,https://year13.com.au/explore/travel 
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Monash University 
 
Information Sessions 
 
Monash is runningthe following on-campus course 
information sessions: 
 
August 
 
18 Criminology 
25 Global Studies 
25 Information Evening - webinar 
 
September 
 
7 Moving away from home webinar 
8 Music performance, popular music & 

composition and music technoiogy 
courses 

 
Register via www.monash.edu/discover/events 
 
The Great Entrepreneurial Challenge 
 
The Monash Business School invites Year 10 and 11 
students to participate in this amazing shark tank 
style program on Tuesday 20 September at the 
Caulfield campus. You will be able to put your 
business, marketing and finance skills to the test. 
Organise a team of 6, or be paired up with students 
on the day. Places are limited so register ASAP, 
www.monash.edu/business/events 
 
Monash Fine Art, Design & Architecture 
Experience Day 
 
This on-campus event is for students interested in 
studying Fine Art, Curating, Design or Architecture. 
Students will participate in hands-on workshops and 
learn about Monash courses. The program will run 
during the term break. The date and information 
hasn’t been released yet.  
Students who register their interest by emailing 
ti.booon@monash.edu will be emailed information 
once the program has been finalised. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dates for your diary 
 
Endota Wellness College 
 
These 30-minute sessions allow you to chat with our 
team, have your campus-life questions answered 
and discover where the Beauty & Wellness industry 
can take you.Sessions run virtually every Thursday 
at 11am or 5:30pm, 
https://endotawellnesscollege.edu.au/  
 

Queensland Ballet Company 
 
The Company is running elite training sessions for 
prospective students at the Melbourne Academy of 
Arts, Cheltenham on Sunday 21 August. This event 
also provides the opportunity for dancers to 
audition for Queensland Ballet Academy, 
https://academy.queenslandballet.com.au/ 
 

Endeavour College of Natural Health – 
Future of Wellness 
 
Endeavour offers courses in the following study 
areas: 
 
Naturopathy 
Nutritional and Dietetic Medicine 
Acupuncture Therapies 
Chinese Medicine 
Complimentary Medicine 
 
The College is running virtual information sessions 
between 1 – 30 September for prospective students 
who are interested in natural health careers. 
 
Information and registration, 
www.endeavour.edu.au/events/ 
 

Discover communication careers in rail 
infrastructure  
 
Join an amazing webinar and learn about 
communication careers in rail infrastructure. Careers 
can include: stakeholder engagement, social media, 
digital design, video production, and graphic design. 
 
The webinar will run Thursday 28 July at 11am. 
Register your interest by emailing 
railcareers@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The University of Melbourne – Discover 
Dookie 
 
Prospective students and their families are invited 
to attend an information session at The University 
of Melbourne Dookie campus. Participants will learn 
about undergraduate study options at Melbourne 
including course information and application advice. 
There will also be tours of the campus on the day 
and the chance to hear from alumni and others. The 
event will be held on 11 September, 
https://study.unimelb.edu.au/discover-melbourne-
dookie 
 

RMIT University 
 
RMIT Next Fest 
 
Missed RMIT Open Day? Don’t worry – the institute 
is running on demand sessions until the end of 
August. To access the videos: 
 
 Go to www.rmit.edu.au/openday 
 Register for an account 
 When you are on the RMIT Next Fest page 

click on the ‘videos’ tab in the menu bar. 
 Watch the videos you are interested in.  
 
Flight Training & Aviation Open Day 
 
Learn about aviation courses at the Point Cook 
campus on Sunday 28 August. For information and 
to register your place, visit www.rmit.edu.au/events 
 

Whitehouse Institute of Design, Illustration 
& Portfolio Workshop 
 
This introductory 1-hour workshop is for aspiring 
designers and recommended as a starting point for 
those wishing to develop their illustration skills and 
learn how to create a portfolio for application to the 
Bachelor of Design program.The event will be held 
on Saturday 10 September between 11am – 12pm at 
the Melbourne campus. Register via 
https://whitehouse-design.edu.au/ 
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Have you ever wanted to compete in  massive multi-
day eSports events, such as the World Cyber Games, 
Dreamhack or the PAX Omegathon but can’t get there? 
Well grab your weighted mouse and mechanical keyboard 
because an eSports extravaganza is coming to the 
Ballarat Tech School in the Term 3 School Holidays.  
 
When: 21st & 22nd September 2022,  
Time: 9am - 4pm 
Where: 136 Albert Street Sebastopol, Ballarat Central, 3350 
Cost: Free (BYO Lunch & Snacks) 
Register: https://federation.syd1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/
SV_0UiixrmvzB4BEMK 
 
The details are simple: 
2 huge days, 4 mystery games, 4 eSports genres, 1 champion.  
 
All gaming software and hardware will be provided; entry is 
open to residents of Ballarat and surrounding areas ages 14 - 
17. 
 
Game on Ballarat!

https://vic.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cd49a4002fda47e186cf3c955&id=a2a8de528a&e=70d32237c8
https://vic.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cd49a4002fda47e186cf3c955&id=a2a8de528a&e=70d32237c8
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On Wednesday, August 24th, St Patrick’s Primary School, 
Stawell will be holding a Great Book Swap. 

Good quality second-hand books will be available for 
purchase by the general public in the school hall from 
3:30pm to 5pm. Books will be for sale via gold coin donation. 
All funds raised go to the Indigenous Literacy Foundation 
which provides books for children in remote Indigenous 
communities. 
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
22 23

YEAR 7 2023
ORIENTATION DAY 
#3

24 25

SENIOR CHINESE 
EXCURSION 
MELBOURNE

26

29

BLACK RANGES 
YEAR 7 
BASKETBALL

30 31 SEPTEMBER 1 2

August 2022

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
5 6

BLACK RANGES 
YEAR 8 BASKETBALL

7

VCAA
GENERAL 
ACHIEVEMENT TEST
(GAT)

8

YEAR 11 and 12
FORMAL

9

12 13 14 15

YEAR 7 
IMMUNISATIONS

16

END OF TERM 3 
EARLY DISMISSAL
2.15 pm

September 2022


